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NEW ENROLMENTS FOR 2024 

I am pleased to say that we can now accept your completed enrolment forms for new enrolments for 

2024. In saying this, however, the Department of Education have made it clear to all schools that 

new enrolments for 2024 cannot be officially confirmed until August. This applies to new enrolments 

irrespective of whether your child lives within the designated school’s enrolment zone or not. All 

schools are required to adhere to this directive. Our school is in the position to accept enrolments 

from outside our designated zone because our zone is relatively small in terms of primary school age 

children, and we have substantial enrolment space annually within our enrolment ceiling of 620  

students in total. Please contact me at our school if you have any questions in relation to enrolling 

your child at our school for next year. 

 

EDUCATION WEEK: OPEN DAY 

Thank you for your support with our Open Day activities this week, parents. The after-school       

activity was very well attended, and the children were thrilled to have their parents visit their     

classrooms. Staff also were very appreciative of the chance to meet with you and share the great 

work of our students. 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

 

 

ALL CANTEEN ORDERS MUST BE DONE ONLINE VIA THE Qkr! APP 

CANTEEN IS OPEN MONDAY, WEDNESDAY & FRIDAY 



 

STEP INTO PREP EVENING 

Reminder – Step into Prep Information Evening will be held on Wednesday 24th May from 5.30pm to 

6.30pm. Senior staff and members of our Prep team will be in attendance to answer your questions and 

provide you with details of what to expect for your child in their Prep year – please contact the office to 

secure a booking. 

 
FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS (FAQs) 

Q. If my child has a cough or cold symptoms, but tests negative on a Covid RAT, can I send 

them to school?  

A. That depends on the nature of their cold symptoms or cough. There is an increasing number of  

children being infected with influenza this year, some suffering quite severe symptoms. Influenza is a highly 

contagious disease and best avoided if possible. Your doctor would be best placed to give you advice on 

whether your child is likely have an illness, such as influenza, and stay home. It is also worth noting that 

when ill, children should be resting in order to aid their recovery. 

 
QUOTABLE QUOTE 

‘Authenticity comes in many guises – speaking from your heart is one of the 
best’ 
 

 

 PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

 

DIARY DATES: 

   

Winter Inter-School Sports    Friday 19th May 

SSS Mass Dance Rehearsal    Friday 19th May  

Walk to School Day    Friday 19th May  

Parent Induction (Bookings Essential)       Wednesday 24th May 

Step Into Prep 5:30-6:30pm   Wednesday 24th May  

Grade 3 Camp    Wednesday 31st May - Friday 2nd June 

 

 

HAVE YOU CHANGED YOUR  

ADDRESS OR PHONE NUMBER? 
 

Please ensure you let the school office know if you have changed address or updated 

mobile phones with new numbers. This information alleviates stressful situations  

for students when they are ill and we cannot contact parents. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 



 

DEALING WITH BIG FEELINGS— Free Parent Workshop held at Berwick Lodge  

Our wonderful PFA have organised a free workshop through Anglicare on Tuesday 23rd May at 

9:15am-11:00am, to be held at Berwick Lodge PS in the After School Care Building. This workshop 

would provide valuable information and strategies to help you in assisting your child to handle their 

complex feelings. Please refer to the flyer attached regarding booking your sport. We would like to 

provide more of these workshops to our parent community, so we would greatly appreciate your 

support in attendance and feedback.  

 

PARENT INDUCTION 

We will be holding another Induction session on Wednesday 24th May at 9:00am for any parents 

interested in helping in their child’s classroom or attending any camps or excursions as a parent 

helper. A current Working with Childrens card is required. Please call 9709 6700 to make a          

booking. 

 

NATIONAL WALK TO SCHOOL DAY Friday 19th May 

WALK SAFELY TO SCHOOL DAY Walk Safely to School Day (WSTSD) is an annual, national 

event when all primary school children are encouraged to walk and commute safely to school. It is 

a community event seeking to promote road safety, health, public transport, and the environment. 

WSTSD promotes the important message that active kids are healthy kids. The event encourages 

parents, carers, and their children to build regular walking to and from school into their daily    

routine. Children need a minimum of 60 minutes exercise per day. Encouraging less driving and 

more walking aims to decrease dangerous vehicle congestion around schools and reduce carbon 

emissions from idling cars. Lastly, it is just a nice way to be part of your community.  

On Friday 19th May, we are asking students to come to school in sensible Active Wear, for        

example runners and tracksuit, or sports top and shorts etc. If you live reasonably close to the 

school it would be great to walk or alternatively, park a few blocks away so that you can walk some 

of the distance.  

If you feel like getting more active with your children, there are some great suggestions on the    

following website:  

http://www.victoriawalks.org.au/Walking_with_children/  http://www.victoriawalks.org.au/

smartsteps/families/activitysheets 

 

 
 

 

Sandra McCrum, Angela Maskery and Sharyn King 

http://www.victoriawalks.org.au/Walking_with_children/
http://www.victoriawalks.org.au/smartsteps/families/activitysheets
http://www.victoriawalks.org.au/smartsteps/families/activitysheets




 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Congratulations to the following  

students who received class awards recently. 

 

Please note- only students with publicity 

approval will be listed in the newsletter. 

 

School Tours and 2024 Enrolments Opened on Wednesday 10th May. 

 
Tours will be held on Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Thursdays. 

Bookings are essential, please contact the office on 9709 6700. 

 

For all those families who have a sibling starting prep next year, please inform the office if you 

have not already done so. 

 

If you know of any friends or family who are interested in  

attending Berwick Lodge next year, please ask them to contact 

the office on 9709 6700 or they can send an email to  

berwick.lodge.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

 

 



  
DISTRICT CROSS COUNTRY 
 

On Tuesday 9th May, our District Cross Country team competed at Sweeney Reserve. 

The course was challenging due to the rain in the morning, but luckily it was clear for most of the events. 

Our students were up against 7 other schools and they represented the school with great enthusiasm. 

It was fantastic to see them coming across the finish line with smiles on their faces. 

  

Congratulations to Kenara who finished 5th  in the 10 year old girls event, Joshua who finished 7th and 

Shepley 8th for the 10 year old boys event. 

We wish you all the best at the Divisional Cross Country on 31st May. 

  

Thank you to our parent helpers on the day Kate and Fran, without you we wouldn’t have been able to 

go and to Miss Lamba and Mr Pryor for helping on the day.  

 

Ali McArthur 

P.E teacher 

 

 

 

ST MARGARETS NETBALL TOURNAMENT 
 

On Thursday 11th May we had two mixed netball teams represent Berwick Lodge at the St Margaret’s 

Netball Tournament.  The two teams have been training in preparation for the tournament since late 

term 1 and are to be commended on their commitment to their training.  
 

Both teams played 7 games in total and a final. Berwick Lodge (Lodgers 1) consisting of Eleanor, Sophie, 

Madi, Emily, Shresta, Darcy, Ezekiel, Cordell and Jordi won 5 of their games and played Pakenham  

Consolidated in their final to win 14-1 to finish 5th overall.  
 

Berwick Lodge (Lodgers 2) consisting of Genny, Zahra, Chloe, Katinka, Tayla, Ellis, Bronson, Quade, 

Jackson and Matthew drew one of their games and played a tight final against Berwick Primary School. 

We are so proud of how exceptionally well each of the teams played throughout the entire tournament 

displaying amazing sportsmanship and support towards each other. A huge thank you to Mrs Whitelaw 

and Mrs Shead for their coaching expertise and assistance on the day. Also a big thank you to Miss 

McArthur and Miss Lamba for their help in preparation of the teams for the tournament.    

 

Thank you, 

Kylee Muccignat 

P.E teacher 



 
 

Do you have any clothing that your child may have borrowed 

from sickbay? 

 

If so, can you please wash and return these items as soon as pos-

sible. 

 

 

LIBRARY NEWS: 

 

Please remember to return your library books and bring a bag to take your new ones home. 

 

Don’t forget the library is a great place to find lots of books on the Premier’s Reading 

Challenge list. We can let you know if the books you want to borrow are included this year, 

just ask when you get to the borrowing counter. 

 

The whole school is looking forward to participating in the National 

Simultaneous Story time again this year. The book that is being 

read is THE SPEEDY SLOTH by Rebecca Young and Heath 

McKenzie. This will take place at 11.00am on Wednesday 24th of May. 

 

Please come and visit on a Tuesday, during lunchtime, for some quiet 

reading time, fun games and colouring activities. The library is a  

wonderful space to get out of the cold and enjoy some quiet time. 

 
 

  
 

If any of these items belong to 

you, please come to the office 

for collection. 



 

Parents may bring in food treats to celebrate 

their child’s birthday. 
  

However, this treat must be individually commercially packaged with ingredients  

listed (ie: fun-size chocolate) and distributed to students at the end of the school day.   

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

The school canteen is open every Monday, Wednesday and Friday.  

 

Students are able to purchase snacks, ice cream and drinks  

                 during recess and lunch time on these days.  

 

        All hot foods and lunch orders must be ordered by  

9:00am via the QKR! app.  



 



 



 
 

Mothers Day Stall  
 

A big THANK YOU! to all the parents who offered to help and to those who were able 

to help at last week's Mother’s Day Stall.  
 

The day was a huge success with positive feedback from students, staff and parents, and 

we raised an awesome amount of over $3000 for our school!  
 

We hope all the children and their special person had a wonderful day on Sunday.  

 

 

Free Parent Information Session  
 

On Tuesday 23rd May from 9:15am the PFA is hosting a FREE ‘Dealing with Big Feelings’ .  
 

This is a parent discussion and information session being held at our school and run by 

Carey Cole from Parent Zone, Anglicare Victoria. You can just show up on the day but to 

help with catering it would be great if you could register by going to: 

https://forms.office.com/r/ErhFqXGzuq or scanning the QR code below on the poster in 

the Community News part of this newsletter.  

 

 

PFA Meeting  
 

Our next PFA meeting will be held on Monday 30th May @ 9:30am after the morning 

assembly, in the OHSC Building.  
 

We will start to plan the Father’s Day stall. All parents are welcome! If you enjoyed help-

ing out at the Mother’s Day stall or have any ideas or feedback about it, it would be great 

to hear from you!  

 

 

 

 

 

Hope to see you there,  
 

Emma  
 

PFA President 
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